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February 22, 2022 
 
Mr. Damien Schaefer 
Municipal Services Office – Eastern Region 
8 Estate Lane 
Rockwood House 
Kingston, Ontario 
K7M 9A8 
 
Re: Draft New Official Plan, City of Peterborough 
 ERO: 019-4969 
 Ministry Reference Number: 15-OP-165376 
 
Dear Mr. Schaefer: 
 
Please find attached comments from the Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan with respect to the 
Draft Official Plan of the City of Peterborough which were sent to the City of Peterborough dated 
October 29, 2021. 
 
The Council of the Township of Otonabee-South Monaghan directed the Chief Administrative Officer 
(CAO) through resolution to submit correspondence to the City of Peterborough advising of the 
significant concerns on the gross negative impact of the City’s arbitrarily proposed revised planning 
policies as set out in the new Draft City of Peterborough Official Plan document to the Township of 
Otonabee-South Monaghan. 
 
The Township’s correspondence identified provisions which had been contained in stand-alone 
agreements with respect to Ministry approved amalgamation documents between the Township and 
City of Peterborough which are in effect but had been arbitrarily ignored and new policies being 
presented in the new Draft Official Plan for the City of Peterborough. 
 
The correspondence referenced above sent to the City of Peterborough has been ignored with no 
attempt by the City to contact the Township to discuss these serious unresolved matters. This is a 
serious situation which requires attention by the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing as the new 
draft City of Peterborough Official Plan is being reviewed for Provincial Approval. 
 
Yours truly,  

 

 

 

G.J. (Greg) Borduas, CMO, Ec.D.(F) 
Chief Administrative Officer  
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